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In Christ-light this week we will learn about two people 

that Jesus met and taught one-on-one.  Our first lesson 

will be about Jesus teaching Nicodemus.  Nicodemus was 

a Pharisee who met with Jesus at night so the other 

Pharisees would not know about his interest in Jesus’ 

teachings.  Jesus taught Nicodemus that it is only through 

faith in Him as the promised Savior that people receive 

eternal life.  Our second lesson is about when Jesus taught 

a Samaritan woman.  Historically the Jews and Samaritans did not get along, yet it was to this 

lowly woman, a “sinner” that Jesus revealed himself as the Savior.  How amazing to think that 

Jesus loved her so much that he was willing to forgive her sins of adultery and share the gospel 

with her!  How amazing to think that Jesus loves US so much that he forgives OUR many sins, 

too! 

Thank you to the children who sang with us on Sunday morning. 

Their voices raised up to praise their Lord were beautiful. To God 

be the glory! 

Special Thanks to the parents who were able to help chaperone 

on our field trip last week. It was a great day! Keeping track of 

everyone was much easier with our helpers: Marty Lorenz, 

Hannah Langebartels, Johanna Maedke, and Jenna Kamps. 

Kindergarteners are continuing to learn about the letter Aa and 

Superkid Alf.  Each day when we begin our reading lesson I work 

with the children on phonemic awareness.  We do different word 

games to help them with rhymes, taking apart words into their 

individual sounds, and figuring out the first sound of a word.  The 

kids are doing a good job of identifying the beginning sound for 

words that begin with C, O, G, and A.  We have also started listening and identifying the middle 

sounds in words with the short a and o. This week we will finish our A book and start the next 

unit on the letter D. 

In first grade the students are working on Unit 2.  This unit focuses on words with the “th” and 

“wh” sounds.  At this age many children often pronounce the “th” sound as an “f” sound.  I’ve 

been emphasizing that the “th” sound is made with sticking out your tongue, while the “f” 

Grade 1 
Spelling 
Words: 
 
this 
that 
thin 
think 
thank 
bath 
path 
math 
cloth 
moth 

Grade 2 
Spelling  
Words:  
 
mess 
class 
buzz 
quiz 
was 
does 
doesn’t 
close 
goes 
easy 
busy 
because 
 



sound is made with your tongue in your mouth behind your teeth.  I encourage you to check 

how your child says words that start with the “th” sound and make sure to remind them to use 

the correct lip and mouth position for it. Their spelling test is on Friday, October 14. 

Second Grade is learning about words that end with -ss, -s that sounds like a z, and -z. Their 

spelling test is on Friday, October 14.  

 

In the first part of October we learn about Fire Prevention. This week we are learning about fire 

safety.  We will talk about the importance of never playing with matches or lighters, being very 

careful around anything that heats up, and what to do if your clothes catch on fire.  We will learn 

about fire drills and how they work at school.  Coming up this week we will be having an all-school 

fire drill and a visit from two of our area volunteer fire fighters.  This is a great opportunity to talk 

to your child about fire safety at home, how they would leave their bedrooms in case of a fire, 

and where your family meeting spot is.  Along those lines of staying safe, please make some 

time to practice your phone number and address with your child.  Make sure they always know 

what number they should call to get hold of you. 

 

This week’s hot lunch is hamburgers. If your child would like to have hot lunch please send in $2 

for the lunch on Friday morning.  

Let’s have a great week! 

Mrs. Myslik 

 

 


